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REFUSE COLLECTION SCHEDULE 

Monday 

North Side 

Tuesday 

South Side 

Wednesday 

Entire Town 

Thursday 

Entire Town 

Friday 

  

Household Trash Household Trash Recycling Household Trash NONE 

Bulk Trash Bulk Trash       

Yard Waste Yard Waste       

Holiday Shopping 

Days are 

Just Ahead 
 

d Be alert 

when shopping; 

don’t hit the 

malls when you’re ex-

hausted. 

d Park in a well-lit area of the 

parking lot. 

d Check that all doors of your 

vehicle are locked. 

d Don’t store packages in the 

passenger compartment of 

your car.  Put them in the 

trunk, then move the car to 

a new location. 

d Carry a small purse so that 

you don’t have to dig 

around in it to locate 

money, credit cards, keys. 

d Don’t place anything on the 

counter where someone 

can grab it when you’re dis-

tracted. 

d Have key in hand, ready to 

insert in lock, as you ap-

proach your vehicle or your 

residence. 

Holiday Decorating 
Contest 

Judging 

December 20 – 31 

 

Light up the holidays and get ready for the 
Annual Holiday Decorating Contest. 

The Town awards prizes for Best Deco-
rated House, Best Yard and Best Overall.  
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access road to Lake Artemesia and at 
the railroad underpass of the Paintbranch 
trail, which causes problems for people 
commuting on bikes. Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
said that the Town may not have jurisdic-
tion in these areas. She also received a 
couple of comments on brown water 
coming out of faucets, which may be 
related to the WSSC water main replace-
ment project.  

Senior Center naming request 
(discussed out of order): CM Dennison 
said that several representatives from the 
Seniors' Club are present to request that 
the Senior Center be named for Jean 
McConnell, who recently passed. Ray 
Smith, President of the Seniors' Club, 
said that Jean McConnell helped estab-
lish the Club and served as its President 
for nearly 30 years. She lived most of her 
life in Berwyn Heights and served the 
Town in numerous ways. The Club dis-
cussed how to best memorialize her con-
tributions and agreed that they would like 
the Senior Center to be named for her. 
The Council is hereby requested to ap-
prove the request. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said it would seem 
appropriate to honor Ms. McConnell's 
service to the Town in this way, and 
asked if there are any comments. MPT 
Rasmussen raised the issue of whether 
the Town should have a policy on nam-
ing Town facilities. The length of service 
and number of accomplishments might 
be criteria in making that determination. 
By all accounts, Ms. McConnell would fit 
in the category of residents deserving the 
honor.  

CM Dennison moved and CM Robles 
seconded to approve the request. It was 
clarified that the new sign reading "Jean 
McConnell Senior Center" would name 
only the first floor of the Town Center 
building, with lettering similar to that of 
the William Armistead Town Administra-
tion Building. The motion passed 5 to 0. 

Ray Smith also stated that the address 
number on the Town Center is small and 
difficult to see. Visitors to the Senior Cen-
ter sometimes have trouble finding the 
building. He suggested the Town con-
sider affixing larger or darker colored 
numbers. 

November Town meeting: Mayor Kulpa
-Eddy said that the Council is requested 
to decide whether to move the November 
Town meeting, as the second Wednes-
day will fall on Veterans Day, a federal 
holiday observed by the Town. TA 
Cowles explained that Council Rule 1 
requires that Town meetings be held on 
the second Wednesday of the month. 
Therefore, the Council would have to 

waive the Council Rule to move the 
Town meeting. If the meeting is not 
moved, employees coming in to work 
would receive holiday pay. She pro-
posed to move the meeting to Wednes-
day, November 18 as there are no con-
flicts with other meetings. The Council 
had no objections. CM White moved to 
waive Council Rule 1 for this occurrence 
only, and hold the Town meeting on No-
vember 18. MPT Rasmussen seconded. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. 

Holiday lunch: The Council agreed to 
set the date for the employee holiday 
lunch for Friday, December 11. 

2. Public Works 

Purchase of pickup truck: CM White 
explained that Public Works Director 
Lockley recommends purchasing a new 
Ford F-350 1-ton 4x4 pickup truck to 
replace a 2008 model as scheduled. The 
2008 pickup truck has 103,000 miles, a 
rusting under body and a transmission 
problem. By selling the 2008 truck the 
Town will avoid higher maintenance and 
repair costs and optimize resale value. 

TA Cowles and Director Lockley added 
that the truck was scheduled for replace-
ment in FY 2016. The vehicle replace-
ment reserve had $35,000 set aside for 
the purchase. However, DPW held off on 
the pickup purchase because the pur-
chase of a new trash truck was moved 
up from FY 2017 to FY 2016, and was 
also paid from the vehicle replacement 
reserve. If the Council approves the pur-
chase of the new pickup truck, an addi-
tional $4,600 is needed to cover outfit-
ting. The new truck would have snow 
plowing capability. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that she would 
like to have a copy of the vehicle re-
placement schedule with replacement 
cost for all DPW vehicles before making 
a decision. TA Cowles said she will pro-
vide a more comprehensive vehicle re-
placement schedule at the next workses-
sion. It would list all DPW vehicles, re-
placement dates and costs, as well as 
the uses of each vehicle with a picture. 

Director Lockley related that a citizen 
complained about the poor drainage of 
55th Avenue at the entrance to Lake 
Artemesia after rain storms. People that 
commute by bike to the University of 
Maryland often use this street as an al-
ternative to the pedestrian bridge, which 
is currently closed. Director Lockley had 
addressed the issue in his report on 
street repair planning during the budget 
season but it was not deemed to be a 
priority. He spoke to one of the engi-
neers performing the hydraulic study of 
the Town's storm water drainage system 

W orksession 

October 5, 2015 

  

 The meeting was called to or-
der at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, Mayor Pro Tem 
(MPT) Chris Rasmussen, Councilmem-
bers (CMs) Patricia Dennison, Maria 
Robles and Lynn White. Also present 
was Town Administrator (TA) Jessica 
Cowles, Clerk Kerstin Harper and Public 
Works Director Adrian Lockley.  

1. Mayor 

Announcements: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
enjoyed a brief vacation in Rock Hall on 
the Eastern Shore. The Harvest Fest 
fundraiser was postponed to October 10. 

Calendar: The Council reviewed the 
calendar. No changes were made. 

Minutes: On a motion by CM Robles 
and second by CM Dennison, the Sep-
tember 8 worksession minutes were 
approved 5 to 0. 

Department reports: Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy reported that Town staff was busy 
preparing for Hurricane Joaquin which 
passed through on the weekend without 
causing damage. There will be an open 
house on the Purple Line this Thursday 
at the M-NCPPC building in Riverdale. 
Parkdale High School will hold a career 
fair on October 13. MPT Rasmussen 
reported that the Town has received 
applications for the Town Treasurer po-
sition and three finalists will be inter-
viewed next week. CM Robles reported 
that residents should have received a 
Town postcard with fall events and the 
Clean Lot regulations. Residents may 
call the Code Department or Town office 
with any questions. CM Dennison re-
ported that all Town organizations have 
reconvened. Trunk or Treat will be held 
on October 17 at BHES' lower parking 
lot. 

TA Cowles reported that she attended a 
productive International City and County 
Managers Association (ICMA) confer-
ence in Seattle last week. ICMA added a 
section for small municipalities, in which 
she attended workshops on budgeting, 
economic development, and human 
resources management, among others. 
She had the opportunity to talk with sev-
eral human resources vendors and took 
part in a meeting with Maryland city 
managers. 

Citizen comments: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
received comments about water leaking 
from one of WSSC's temporary pipes on 
Ruatan Street. CM White received a 
comment about poor drainage along the 
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and was advised that the Town can re-
quest to have storm drains added where 
drainage problems exist. Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy said that she would want to wait 
until the findings of the study are avail-
able before making any requests. She 
agreed it would be useful to have Prince 
George's County brief the Council on the 
findings of the study at a future workses-
sion. 

CM Robles asked if there are plans to 
purchase equipment for clearing snow 
off the new sidewalks. Director Lockley 
said that he has a couple of ideas. He 
may include a proposal for the FY 2017 
budget discussions. 

3. Administration 

Bulletin cover: The following items 
were approved for the November Bulletin 
cover: Thanksgiving theme; announce-
ments for BHHC fall reception and Fall 
Town cleanup. 

Ordinance 109 revision: Clerk Harper 
explained that this draft of the amended 
Election Ordinance has new provisions 
to address mid-term Town Council va-
cancies and other changes discussed by 
the Council at the last worksession, as 
well as several new definitions. Mayor 
Kulpa-Eddy proposed a number of 
changes to the new draft, which were 
discussed by the Council.  

Ordinance Title: Broaden title to Town 
Council Election and Selection Proc-
esses to include appointment of Town 
Councilmembers in the event of mid-
term vacancies. 

Section  1 - Purpose and Authority: 
Broaden to include Councilmember ap-
pointment processes. 

Section 2 - Applicability: Broaden to in-
clude Councilmember appointment proc-
esses. 

Section 3 - Definitions: Drop "statewide" 
from definition of Registration to avoid 
confusion with supplemental registration. 
Include reference to Election Manual in 
definition for Spoiled Ballots for criteria 
on spoiled ballots. Clarify definition of 
Voting Age so as not to conflict with 
State law. Redefine Write-in Vote as the 
act of a voter writing-in the name of a 
person who is not a declared candidate 
on the ballot. 

Section 6 B - Preparing for Town Council 
Elections: Clarify process of coordination 
with PGC Board of Elections regarding 
voter registration. Add the term Universal 
Registration to the definitions.  

Section 6 F - Write-in Candidates: Set 
write-in candidate application due date 
as one week prior to the election and 

April 15 for having one's name published 
in the May Town Bulletin. 

Section 7 B - Polling Station Open: Add 
provision stating that observers of the 
tallying of votes may exit during tallying 
but may not return. 

Section 7 C (2) - Machine Vote: Revise 
to use the same language for tallying of 
absentee and provisional ballots under 
the "Paper Ballot Voting" process. 

Section 7 C (3) - Paper Ballot Voting: 
Revise to include reading of write-in 
votes by Chief Judge. 

Section 7 C (4) - Paper Ballot Voting: 
Revise to include tallying of ballot ques-
tions/ referenda. 

Section 7 D - Announcements of Elec-
tion Results: Revise to include results of 
any ballot questions/ referenda. 

Section 8 B - Filling Mid-term Vacancies: 
Revise to clarify that the Council may 
offer a vacant Council seat to a candi-
date who ran in the election "immediately 
preceding" the vacancy. 

Section 8 D - Multiple Town Council Va-
cancies: A three month limit was set 
during which the Council may appoint a 
councilmember from the same pool of 
applicants in the event two Town Council 
vacancies occur shortly after one an-
other. 

Clerk Harper was asked to make the 
changes approved tonight and provide 
copies for a hearing at the October 14 
Town meeting. 

Merit and Cost of Living Adjustments 
(COLA): TA Cowles explained that the 
Council appropriated $32,000 for a sal-
ary pool $27,000 remains in the salary 
pool for merit increases and Cost of Liv-
ing Adjustments (COLAs). She has put 
together four different merit pay options 
based on FY 2015 employee perform-
ance evaluations. This excludes indirect 
salary costs from employee benefits 
which will be financed from the budget 
surplus. All options provide for a 2% 
Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA). 

Option 1 establishes 2 performance 
classes. Class I comprises 17 employ-
ees with performance ratings between 
3.00 - 3.99 receiving a 1% merit in-
crease. Class II comprises 5 employees 
with performance ratings between 4.00 - 
5.00 receiving a 2% merit increase. 

Option 2 is the same as Option 1, but 
employees falling into Class I receive a 
higher 1.5% merit increase, and employ-
ees in Class II receive a 2.5% increase. 

Option 3 establishes 2 performance 
classes. Class I comprises 15 employ-

ees with a performance ratings between 
3.00 and 3.79 receiving a merit increase 
of 1%. Class II comprises 7 employees 
receiving a merit increase of 2%. 

Option 4 is the same as Option 3 but 
employees falling into Class I receive a 
higher 1.5% merit increase and employ-
ees in Class II a 2.5 % increase. 

On a motion by CM Robles, seconded by 
CM Dennison, the Council voted 5 to 0 to 
approve Option 2 at a total cost of 
$21,038 in FY 2016 and an annualized 
cost of $30,332. 

TA Cowles further explained that she has 
not included herself in the merit increase 
options packet because her employment 
contract does not entitle her to it. The 
contract does provide for consideration 
of a salary increase as part of the per-
formance review process. Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy scheduled an executive session for 
the next worksession to discuss the mat-
ter.  

4. Code Compliance 

5. Parks and Recreation 

Senior Center naming request: Dis-
cussed under Mayor. 

6. Public Safety 

7. Executive Session (9:35 p.m. - 9:54 

p.m.) 

On a motion by CM Robles seconded by 
CM Dennison, the Council went into ex-
ecutive session to discuss a legal matter. 
With matter discussed CM Robles 
moved and CM Dennison seconded to 
end the executive session. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 p.m. 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

T own Meeting 

October 14, 2015 

 The meeting was called to order 
at 8:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Jodie 
Kulpa-Eddy, Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Chris 
Rasmussen, CMs Patricia Dennison, 
Maria Robles, and Lynn White. Also pre-
sent were Town Administrator (TA) Jes-
sica Cowles, Officer Paul Roberson, 
Clerk Kerstin Harper, Berwyn Heights 
Volunteer Fire Department (BHVFD) 
representative John Hess and citizens. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy led the Pledge of Alle-

giance. 

1. Hearing on Ordinance 109 - Elec-

tions 

Mayor Kulpa Eddy explained that Ordi-
nance 109 sets forth how Town Council 
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elections are to be conducted. As a result 
of the 2014 election, the Council realized 
that the Ordinance did not address a 
number of issues relevant to electing and 
selecting Councilmembers and needed to 
be updated. The amended Ordinance 
has new provisions on write-in candi-
dates and vacancy appointments, incor-
porates new State ethics and election 
requirements, and drops unnecessary 
detail. 

CM Dennison said that it is good to up-
date this Ordinance and put in writing 
how vacancies are filled. MPT Rasmus-
sen said, while it is impossible to antici-
pate every possible circumstance of 
choosing Town Councilmembers, it is 
prudent to think about, and give direction 
on how to proceed if one or multiple va-
cancies occur in the middle of the term. 
The Ordinance was last amended in 
1999 and was in need of being updated 
to take into account new State legislation 
and address issues not dealt with in the 
current Ordinance in order to provide 
more comprehensive guidance on the 
Town's election process. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy invited any residents 
to comment on the Ordinance. Ron 
Shane, 57th Avenue, said it appears the 
Council has passed up an opportunity to 
lift the prohibition against posting cam-
paign signs in the Town right-of-way ex-
cept on Election Day. The Council may 
want to consider following the County's 
example and allow political signs in the 
right-of-way prior to Election Day with the 
permission of the property owner. 

With no further comments, Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy closed the hearing and invited resi-
dents to send in additional comments to 
the Town office. 

2. Minutes 

Clerk Harper read a summary of the Sep-
tember 9, 2015 Town meeting minutes. 
On a motion by CM Dennison and sec-
ond by CM Robles, the minutes were 
approved 5 to 0. 

3. Treasurer’s Report 

TA Cowles gave the Treasurer's report 
for the month of September.  

4. Mayor’s Report 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy reported that the pe-
destrian bridge connecting Berwyn 
Heights with College Park will be re-
placed in late November. Delivery will 
occur on November 19 or 20 using 
Ballew Avenue, which will likely result in 
some traffic disruption. The bridge is ex-
pected to be back in operation in early 
December. The County has completed a 
hydraulic study of the Town's storm water 

drainage system, triggered by last year's 
June 10 flash flood. The Town Council 
will receive a briefing at a worksession in 
November or December. Residents are 
welcome to attend. The November Town 
meeting, normally scheduled for the 2nd 
Wednesday, has been moved to the 
third Wednesday (November 18) so as 
not to coincide with the Veterans Day 
holiday. 

5. Department Reports 

Administration: MPT Rasmussen re-
ported that TA Cowles and Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy interviewed three well qualified 
candidates for the Treasurer's position 
last week. A new Treasurer will likely be 
in place in early November. The first 
project meeting for the Safe Routes to 
School (SRTS) sidewalks projects took 
place last week after an issue with a 
subcontractor was resolved. It is hoped 
that the sidewalks will be installed before 
it gets too cold. Progress was made to-
ward the demolition of two condemned 
properties when Pepco shut off electric-
ity to the homes. Now only Washington 
Gas has to shut off its gas lines before 
the properties can be razed. Installation 
of the emergency generators project is 
moving forward again after the Town 
was able to secure a new set of permits. 
The first permits had expired due to the 
delays from re-bidding the project.  

MPT Rasmussen continued that he met 
with TA Cowles to sketch out a plan for 
the Urban Forest Initiative, which he 
plans to present at the November 2 
worksession. Lastly, he noted that a 6 
lane interstate highway bridge over the 
Mississippi river in Minneapolis was re-
built in 10 1/2 months after its collapse 
on August 1, 2007, putting WMATA to 
shame. 

Code Compliance: CM Robles reported 
that residents should have a received a 
post card from the Town with fall events 
on one side and the new Clean Lot regu-
lations on the other. Questions and con-
cerns about the regulations should be 
directed to the Code Compliance Depart-
ment. The Code Department also re-
vised the hours of availability for the 
Town's call-a-bus. Seniors and residents 
with disabilities can call the Town office 
9 a.m. - 2 p.m., Monday - Friday and 3 - 
6 p.m. Wednesday and Thursday if they 
need a ride. The call-a-bus is also avail-
able to Town organizations but prior res-
ervation is required. 

CM Robles also noted that she will at-
tend the upcoming Maryland Municipal 
League (MML) fall conference in Cam-
bridge, MD. She is looking forward to 
learning about municipal government in 

the workshops and seminars offered and 
networking with colleagues from other 
municipalities. Lastly, she thanked Public 
Works for helping set up and break down 
the Boys and Girls Club Harvest Festival, 
which had been postponed to October 
10, as well as the volunteers and custom-
ers who made the fundraiser a success. 

Parks and Recreation, Education and 
Civic Affairs: CM Dennison said that 
she had fun taking part in the Harvest 
Festival and purchased her pumpkins. 
Halloween Trunk or Treat is coming up 
this weekend and will again take place in 
the school's lower parking lot. All are 
welcome to see the many cars decked 
out in Halloween decorations. Public 
Works and Police put a lot of effort into 
their exhibits and are worth checking out. 
The Holiday Tree Lighting is coming up 
on December 5. 

Public Health and Safety: Officer 
Roberson reported for Chief Antolik. He 
said that there were 5 Part I offenses in 
September, 3 of them thefts from cars. 
Residents are again reminded to lock 
their vehicles and not leave valuables in 
plain view. The 5 year average for Sep-
tember is 7.5. The police also issued 72 
speed camera tickets, all on Greenbelt 
Road. Officer Roberson cautioned resi-
dents about computer and phone scams. 
For Halloween the police will have all 
hands on deck to patrol Town streets, 
assisted by the Neighborhood Watch. He 
recommended reviewing the trick-or-treat 
tips in this month's Town Bulletin to have 
a safe Halloween. 

In response to Mayor Kulpa-Eddy, Officer 
Roberson said the police have issued 
many parking citations last month, many 
of them for parking at the Lake Artemesia 
parking lot and on Berwyn Road after 
dark. The park closes at dark. The police 
are trying to prevent the parking lot from 
becoming a place for hanging out. Purple 
lights at the Town Center and some other 
public facilities have been lit to show sup-
port for a County-wide domestic violence 
awareness month. 

Public Works: CM White reported that 
Public Works installed bike racks at the 
Town's parks, Community Garden and 
Town office. With assistance from the 
Green Team, DPW identified places for 
planting trees and shrubs through the 
Maryland TREEmendous program and 
started tree pruning on the Town's north 
side. Director Lockley graduated from the 
UMD Academy of Excellence in Local 
Government and staff completed defen-
sive driving training through the Town's 
insurer LGIT. Staff is also continuing to 
train in operating commercial vehicles 
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and snow removal procedures. Marvin 
Plummer was named employee of the 
month for participation in the Town's 
roadside tree care program. The next 
electronics recycling event will take 
place on October 24 at the Greenbelt 
Public Works yard. CM White concluded 
with a thank you to all those who partici-
pated and helped with the Harvest Festi-
val. 

6. Committee Reports 

Green Team: CM Dennison announced 
that the Green Team will hold a tree care 
workshop on October 21 at the Town 
Center. 

Volunteer Fire Department: Mayor 
Kulpa-Eddy welcomed John Hess, a 
long-time member of the Berwyn Heights 
Volunteer Fire Department (BHVFD) 
board of directors, for National Fire Pre-
vention month and presented the Town's 
annual contribution. 

Mr. Hess gave an overview of recent 
accomplishments of the BHVFD and 
upcoming initiatives. He said that 
BHVFD plans to participate in Trunk or 
Treat and support the police during Hal-
loween patrols. The Department re-
ceived another grant from FEMA to help 
recruit, train and retain volunteer fire 
fighters over the next 3 years. The new 
ambulance is now in service but is still 
undergoing debugging of its electronic 
systems. The BHVFD rescue squad was 
recently named rescue squad of the year 
by the PGC Volunteer Fire Fighters As-
sociation for its participation in the roller 
coaster rescue at Six Flags last summer. 
Mr. Hess concluded by expressing the 
BHVFD's satisfaction over improved 
cooperation with the Town, which has 
and will yield benefits for the community 
as a whole. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that she and 
other residents took part in the fire extin-
guishing workshop BHVFD sponsored 
last Saturday. The Bowie Fire Depart-
ment brought fire extinguishers and a 
propane fire simulator. Prince George's 
County sent out its safety trailer that 
simulated a very realistic kitchen fire 
which participants practiced putting out. 
She thanked the BHVFD for hosting the 
training. She also noted that the Depart-
ment's annual fund drive is in progress, 
which uses mailed requests for dona-
tions only. 

Historical Committee: Clerk Harper, 
Chair of the Berwyn Heights Historical 
Committee announced a presentation 
and book signing of "Capital Streetcars" 
with D.C. author John DeFerrari on No-
vember 8.  

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness: Co-chair Ron Shane re-
ported that the NW/EP hosted a suc-
cessful night-time mass casualty drill last 
month that showcased what CERT 
teams can do in an emergency before 
professional first responders may arrive 
on the scene. Laurel, Greenbelt and Clin-
ton sent their CERT teams and practiced 
how to assist each other. It was a good 
learning experience. The Committee is 
also looking into replacing its large, over-
loaded emergency trailer which has 
come to the end of its useful life. A shed 
is being considered to store emergency 
supplies and a smaller trailer, which can 
be pulled by a private vehicle to move 
equipment when needed. The Commit-
tee may open a Twitter account to pro-
vide quick notification on emergencies 
and training opportunities. On Halloween 
the Committee will again support the 
police with patrolling the Town. Berwyn 
Heights is doing such a good job in mak-
ing the Town safe for trick-or-treaters 
that now families come from all around 
the County to trick or treat here.  The 
next meeting is on November 4. 

Recreation Council: CM Dennison an-
nounced that the Recreation Council 
elected new officers. Tim Tormoen is 
President and Susan Jones is Treasurer. 
The Committee now meets on the first 
Tuesday of the month. 

7. Unfinished Business 

Ordinance 109 - Amendments to Town 
Council Election and Selection Proc-
esses: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that the 
Council continues to work on the Ordi-
nance and hopes to adopt it at the No-
vember Town meeting. CM Dennison 
moved to continue deliberations. MPT 
Rasmussen seconded. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. 

8. New Business 

Resolution 07-2015 - 1st Reading & 
Adoption of Commercial Clean Lot 
Fine Schedule: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy ex-
plained that a new fine schedule was 
needed following the amendments to the 
Commercial Clean Lot Ordinance 
adopted in May. This schedule sets the 
fines for violations and the time frames 
for correcting violations. Clerk Harper 
read the Resolution. MPT Rasmussen 
moved to adopt it. CM Robles seconded. 
The motion passed 5 to 0. 

9. Citizens Discussion 

There was none. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 p.m. 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

W orksession 

October 19, 2015 

 The meeting was called to order 
at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Jodie 
Kulpa-Eddy, Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) 
Chris Rasmussen, Councilmembers 
(CMs) Patricia Dennison, Maria Robles 
and Lynn White. Town Administrator 
(TA) Jessica Cowles participated via 
conference call. Clerk Kerstin Harper 
had an excused absence.  

1. Mayor 

Announcements: There were none. 

Calendar: No changes or additions were 
made.  

Minutes: On a motion by CM Dennison 
and second by CM White, the Septem-
ber 21 worksession minutes were ap-
proved 5 to 0. 

Department reports: MPT Rasmussen 
reported that the Town has made an 
offer to one of the candidates for the 
Treasurer position. CM Robles reported 
that she met with Code Department staff 
for an update. She plans to do this on a 
monthly basis. Code Officer Kyle Snyder 
has accepted a full-time job with the 
Town of Upper Marlboro and will be tran-
sitioning out of the Code Department. 
The Code Department schedule will 
have to be rearranged. CM Robles con-
tinues to train on Comcate, the electronic 
code violation tracking system to learn 
how to compose reports and incorporate 
the Public Works trash violation notifica-
tion process. 

CM Dennison reported that she attended 
Trunk or Treat and had a good time. 
Public Works decorated a very scary Call
-a-bus. MPT Rasmussen said the win-
ning entries for best decorated cars go 
the Dr. Seuss theme, the haunted Candy
-land, and the Snake Pit. The names of 
the decorators were not ascertained. 

Citizen comments: CM Robles said that 
residents from the new development at 
Greenbelt Station complained about 
noise from PG Scrap. TA Cowles said 
that PG Scrap has been informed of the 
Town's Noise Ordinance and after-hours 
noise restrictions. The police will check 
on the scrap yard periodically to make 
sure no after-hour activities are taking 
place. CM Robles had another comment 
about the stretch of sidewalks in the 
5600 block of Berwyn Road being very 
dark. Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that the 
NW/EP did a survey of Town streets to 
identify dark areas that would most 
benefit from additional street lights. This 
location may have been among those 
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mains in Town. A vendor will be used to 
apply the sharrows.  

TA Cowles said, at this point, the Town 
expects to spend around $28,000 out of 
a $40,000 project budget, funded by 
$20,000 Maryland Heritage Areas grant 
and a $20,000 Town match. The auditors 
have confirmed that any installation ex-
penditures can be charged back to FY 
2015 as long as they occur in this fiscal 
year. Equipment purchases were com-
pleted in FY 2015. The grant maker has 
been kept up to date on the progress of 
the project and approved an extension of 
the project until the end of November. 

In response to CM Robles, Director 
Lockley said that the Town expects to 
receive additional trash receptacles for 
bus stops in the near future. Delivery has 
been delayed because they were sup-
plied by a third party. 

The Council took a 5 minute break. 

2. Administration 

Human resources consultant: TA 
Cowles explained that the Council ap-
proved $17,500 in FY 2016 to hire a hu-
man resources consultant to update the 
Town's personnel manual, perform a pay 
and position classification study and re-
view the performance evaluation proc-
ess. She has obtained 3 proposals, 
which are detailed in a memo. The low 
bidder was Evergreen Solutions, a con-
sultant used by several other municipali-
ties in the area, with a low bid of 
$17,500, followed by McGrath Human 
Resources Group at $20,800, and Fox 
Lawson at $37,500. After some checking 
of references and meeting with McGrath 
representatives at the ICMA conference 
in September, she would recommend 
using McGrath consultants. Their refer-
ences were very positive, and the pack-
age includes staff training on new sys-
tems not offered by the other vendors. 
The difference in cost could be made up 
with a portion of the website redesign 
budget and the Administration Depart-
ment's training budget. 

In response to Council questions, TA 
Cowles elaborated that the training of-
fered by McGrath includes a 6 hour train-
ing session and 5 site visits to give staff 
in all departments an overview of the 
human resources function, as well as 
detailed explanations of the changes to 
the personnel manual and performance 
evaluation process. In addition, McGrath 
will provide an analysis of the fiscal im-
pact of the pay scale and classification 
study, which would be very useful in 
gauging the budgetary implications. On 
the whole, McGrath's proposal was more 

identified.  

Purchase of pickup truck (discussed 
out of order): Mayor Kulpa-Eddy wel-
comed Public Works Director Lockley for 
the discussion. TA Cowles said the 
Council received two background docu-
ments for the purpose of making a deci-
sion on the purchase of a new pickup 
truck. One identifies all Public Works 
vehicles with a picture and short descrip-
tion of the model, year, purpose and 
replacement cost; the other is a printout 
of the vehicle replacement reserve 
showing the cost and date for replacing 
each Public Works vehicle, as well as 
the amount set aside each year for re-
placement. The reserve has been re-
vised to reflect expected replacement 
cost in the future rather than the price 
paid for the current vehicle. The pickup 
truck proposed to be purchased will cost 
$35,000 and reduce the balance in the 
reserve to just below $200,000. As the 
purchase of a new trash truck was 
moved up from the FY 2017 to this fiscal 
year, the Council had initially agreed that 
no other vehicles should be purchased 
from this year's budget. 

Director Lockley explained that the new 
Ford F-350 AWD pickup truck would 
replace a 2008 Dodge Ram pickup truck 
that is nearing the end of its useful life-
span. Its main purpose is light snow 
removal duty; that is, the plowing of nar-
row side streets and cul-de-sacs where 
the heavy-duty Freightliner truck can't 
operate. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy expressed concern 
that the vehicle replacement reserve 
appears to have insufficient funds. There 
ensued a discussion on the accuracy of 
the balance in the reserve and the ade-
quacy of the annual contributions. TA 
Cowles said, in the past, the amount set 
aside in the reserve each year did not 
always match the amount needed. De-
pending on fiscal circumstances, the 
amount put in was sometimes more and 
sometimes less than needed. Mayor 
Kulpa-Eddy said that is understandable. 
However, the amount set aside appears 
to have been a bulk figure where it 
should have been broken down by vehi-
cle. MPT Rasmussen proposed to re-
calibrate the vehicle replacement re-
serve, starting with FY 2016, instead of 
trying to figure out how much was set 
aside for each vehicle replacement in 
the past. TA Cowles said she plans to 
do that, but assured the Council that the 
balance of $235,000 is correct. 

MPT Rasmussen noted that an addi-
tional $4,500 on top of the base price of 
$35,000 is needed for the snow removal 

package. Director Lockley explained, in 
the past, the reserve only paid for the 
base price. In his opinion, the outfitting 
should be included as well. MPT Ras-
mussen moved and CM Dennison sec-
onded to approve an expenditure of 
$40,000 for the purchase of the truck 
with a snow removal package from the 
vehicle replacement reserve. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. 

Pepco vegetation management 
(discussed out of order): TA Cowles 
said that she recently spoke with a 
Pepco representative, who briefed her 
on Pepco's tree trimming plans for Ber-
wyn Heights. Pepco would like to re-
sume its tree trimming and removal ac-
tivities in the Town that were halted in 
2014 upon request by the Town. Pepco 
is drafting a vegetation management 
plan that will specify which trees are to 
be pruned, removed and replaced. The 
draft should be completed by the end of 
the year, at which time they would like to 
present the plan to the Council. Upon 
approval, Pepco would resume its tree 
care program in Town. However, they 
may not be able to go pick up where 
they left off because the program is or-
ganized by feeder zone. Public Works 
has been in touch with Pepco and the 
State Forester and provided feedback on 
tree management. 

Pontiac Street/ Edmonston Road me-
dian update (discussed out of order): 
TA Cowles explained that SHA was ex-
pected to repair the triangular island at 
the Pontiac Street/ Edmonston Road 
intersection. However, the island was 
not done when the intersection was re-
paved last spring. Director Lockley has 
since followed up with SHA's District 3 
engineer Scott Wilson, who informed 
him that SHA will do all repairs in the 
area this fall in one batch. 

Bikeways project update (discussed 
out of order): TA Cowles said the Town 
will soon install two bike repair stations 
after receiving approval from Park & 
Planning to install one of the stations at 
the Community Center/ Gym and con-
structing a pad for the second station 
near Sports Park. Director Lockley 
added that Public Works installed spiral 
bike racks at Sports Park, Pop's Park, 
Indian Creek Park and the school fields 
as well as individual bike hitches at the 
Town Center, and the Community Gar-
den. Other racks are proposed for the 
hockey rink and the police station. Instal-
lation of wayfinding signage will occur 
when the signs are delivered, and roads 
will be marked with "sharrows" when 
WSSC has completed laying new water 
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comprehensive and laid out the steps 
that need to be taken to implement any 
proposed changes. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said she appreciates 
that TA Cowles has identified additional 
funds in the Administration budget to 
cover the difference in cost for hiring 
McGrath. CM Robles moved to approve 
the recommendation. CM Dennison sec-
onded. The motion passed 5 to 0. 

Sidewalks update: TA Cowles said all 
priority 1 sidewalks construction has 
been completed, including the "jellyfish" 
storm water filter at the Public Works 
yard. She expects to get the remaining 
invoices in the next couple of weeks. The 
project engineers are still working on a 
proposal for warning lights at the fire 
station and are also discussing installing 
a speaker to alert pedestrians when fire 
and rescue trucks are about to leave the 
station. She hopes to have this informa-
tion by November 2 so she can give a full 
accounting of all funds expended for this 
project. The Safe Routes to School side-
walks project was kicked off last week 
with the first project meeting. SHA re-
quires the contractor to submit a list of all 
materials to be used in the project before 
construction can begin. 

Ordinance 109 revision: TA Cowles 
referenced a memorandum from Clerk 
Harper, who was absent, to address 
open questions and explain the latest 
changes to the Ordinance.  

Section 4 - Voter Registration: It was 
clarified that a municipal corporation has 
the authority to set the voting age as 

young as age 16, the State of Maryland's 
minimum voting age. However, the Town 
Charter requires voters to be at least 18 
years of age. Town Attorney Shay ad-
vised that the Town Charter takes prece-
dence. The Council concluded the 
Town's utilization of a voter registration 
list provided by Prince George's County, 
which allows registration at age 16 and 
voting at age 17 if the voter turns 18 in 
the year of the election, is not conflict 
with the Town's voting age. Voters may 
register to vote as young as age 16, but 
may not vote in a Town election until 
they turn 18. Election judges should 
check the date of birth of a voter on the 
voter registration list to ensure that no 
under-age voting takes place. It may be 
useful to post a sign in the polling station 
stating that voters must be 18 years old. 

Section 3 - Definitions: It was clarified 
that Universal Registration, implemented 
in 1990 by an act of the Maryland As-
sembly, established a system of qualify-
ing voters based on residency in the 
State of Maryland and its political subdi-
visions. A voter thus qualified is eligible 
to vote in all federal, state and local elec-
tions. No separate registration is re-
quired to vote in municipal elections. 
However, a municipality can maintain a 
supplemental voter register for voters, 
who do not maintain a domicile in Mary-
land but are otherwise qualified. The 
definition of Universal Registration was 
revised to delete the sentence "This re-
pealed the right of a municipal corpora-
tion..." 

Section 8 D - Multiple Town Council Va-

cancies: It was agreed to revert back to 
the Charter language for the provisions 
that deal with 3 or more simultaneous 
Town Council vacancies. In this circum-
stance the PGC Circuit or District Court 
is called upon to appoint an interim ad-
ministrator to take charge of Town af-
fairs. 

Section 6 E - Campaign Material: It was 
considered whether to allow campaign 
signs in the Town right-of-way of a pri-
vate property prior to Election Day, pro-
vided they do not impair drivers' sight 
lines or pose other safety risks. TA 
Cowles was asked to research why the 
restriction on campaign signs was added 
to the Ordinance in the first place.  

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy noted the recommen-
dation that the Town Charter needs to 
be amended to reflect the expanded 
authority of the Town Administrator set 
forth in Ordinance 121 - Executive Pow-
ers and Duties, and the 2005 annexation 
of several Branchville Road properties. 
TA Cowles was requested to provide an 
overview of the Charter amendment 
process at the next worksession. 

MML legislative priorities: Mayor 
Kulpa-Eddy said MML has recom-
mended the restoration of Highway User 
Revenues (HUR) and protection of Pro-
gram Open Space funds as top legisla-
tive priorities for the 2016 legislative 
session. She asked if one of the council-
member attending the fall conference 
can vote for the priorities package on 
behalf of the Town. CM Robles agreed 
to do so. 

Nothing was discussed under 3. Code 
Compliance, 4. Parks and Recreation, 

and 5. Public Safety. 

6. Public Works (discussed under 

Mayor's agenda) 

7. Executive Session (9:29 p.m. - 

10:00 p.m.) 

On a motion by CM White, seconded by 
CM Dennison, the Council went into 
executive session to discuss a personnel 
and legal matter. With matter discussed 
CM White moved and CM Dennison 
seconded to end the executive session. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:01 

p.m. 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

 

Going out of Town? 

Ask someone to pick up your mail or stop your mail 

Put lights on a timer 

Avoid posting your whereabouts on social media 

Keep valuables out of sight 

Leave your curtains in their normal position 

Including alcohol in your celebrations? 

Don’t drink and drive! 
SoberRide provides a free cab ride home up to a $30 fare. Callers are finan-

cially responsible for anything over $30. 

You must be 21 or older to use the SoberRide service. 

 

CALL 1-800-200-8294 (TAXI)  
For more information including dates and hours of operation, please visit: http://

www.wrap.org/soberride/ 

HOLIDAY TIPS FROM NW/EP 
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Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney 

301-908-9427 (cell) 

tgentile301@yahoo.com 

www/thomasgentile.com 

 

 

Berwyn Heights Resident 

Admitted to Practice, MD, DC, VA 

Over 38 years experience 

Wills, Powers of Attorney, Probate, Trusts, 

General Practice 

Home Visits to Berwyn Heights Residents 
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The best therapy in the world is time out with your friends.   
The Senior Center is open from 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M., Monday through Friday.  Drop in and meet 

your neighbors, have a good laugh or two, and a cup of coffee or a soda. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO DECEMBER ACTIVITIES 

December 1 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

December 2 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

December 3 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

December 7 Trip to Brookside 

Gardens 

9:30 A.M. 

December 8 Meeting, Potluck, 

Christmas Party &  

Bingo 

11:00 A.M. 

December 9 Wii Bowling  10:30 A.M. 

December 10 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

December 12 Pot Luck & Movie 5:00 P.M. 

December 15 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

December 16 Wii Bowling  10:30 A.M. 

December 17 Pool Night 7:30 P.M. 

December 22 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

December 23 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

December 24 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

December 25 Christmas Day—

Center Closed 

 

December 29 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

December 30 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

December 5 Joan Ahrens 

December 7 Daniel Woodard 

December 8 Kathryn Hanlon 

December 16  Kay Angell 

December 26 Alan Sinclair 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Upcoming Events  
Santa will be at the 

Senior Center to talk 

to all the kids.   

December 5, 

6:30 to 7:15 P.M. 

 

 

 

Annual Trip to 

Brookside Gar-

den, December 7.  

We will see the 

Garden Railway 

and, of course, go 

out to eat.  You 

can always be sure there will be good food 

when the Seniors get together. 

 

Election of Officers at the 

December 8, 2015 Meeting. 

Redskin watch con-

tinues for all 1:00 

P.M. games.  Come 

join us. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCNymrKKVm8kCFUIbPgodnP8Cgw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.iconsignmine.com%2Fshop-hollydays.html&psig=AFQjCNG597Xm76tBD1xg4tiZJlwFtOUZhQ&ust=1447977106672295
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.kidspass.co.uk/geteventimage.ashx%253Fid%253D85&imgrefurl=http://www.kidspass.co.uk/events/2014/11/christmas-grotto-at-brookside-garden-centre&h=333&w=500&tbnid=ehCJYH4IlkoaMM:&docid=ZcK2eLVTcTkW0M&ei=-RhNVs
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PERMITS ISSUED 

Solicitors: Aflac 

  Verizon 

Right of Way Construction:              

  

 

 

 

PERMITS ISSUED 

10/21/2015 a Solicitation permit was 
issued to Mr. Stephen Weene of 
Domino's Pizza. 
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Berwyn Heights GreenBee 
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Free Karate 

Training!!!! 
Train with Sensei Leon Swain, 6th degree black belt, five-time inductee 
into the World Professional Martial Arts Hall of Fame, and member of Shi-
han John Roseberry’s Sho-Rei-Shobu-Kan Budo Organization.  Open to all 
ages/all levels.   

Berwyn Heights Town Center-5700 Berwyn Rd-2nd Fl. 

Year-Round:    Mondays and Fridays 5-7 pm        

 

For more information, contact Theresa Beck at 301-237-2829 
(beck_theresa@yahoo.com) or Sensei Leon Swain at 301-728-2881 

mailto:beck_theresa@yahoo.com
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House Cleaning: Berwyn Heights resi-
dent since 2000 - with 25 years profes-
sional house cleaning experience and 
takes pride in the work done looking for 
new clients. References in Town and out 
of town are available. Please give me a 
call and let me help tackle the house 
cleaning for you. Free estimates. Please 
call (301) 474-3024.  
 

Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet at 
Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every Tues-
day evening.  For details, call scoutmas-
ter Loren Lavoy at 301-651-4928. 
 

Licensed Family Daycare:  Opening for 
infant to 12 years old.  Before and after 
care for BH Elementary School avail-
able. Vouchers are accepted.  Meals are 
provided.  Openings are Monday-Friday 
from 6 AM to 6 PM.  Please contact Ka-
runa at 301-345-2939. 
 

BH Republican Club meets once a 
month, usually on the last Monday, at 
the Senior Center and welcomes all resi-
dents to participate.  Follow us on Twit-
ter: twitter.com/BHeightsGOP and Like 
Us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/
BHMDGOP. 
 

STRESSED!!! Are you a Senior, a rela-
tive or friend of a Senior? Are you, or 
they, worried about staying home long-
term? If you'd  like some direction or 
assistance, without alienating your loved 
one, I CAN HELP YOU. Sealani Weiner, 
Geriatric Care Manager. Licensed Inde-
pendent Clinical Social Worker in MD & 
DC, Certified Care Manager AND Ber-

wyn Heights resident.  240-965-7274. 

Tutor:  Learning Specialist with vast 
experience helping children with learning 
challenges.  For a free consultation call 
or email Kathy Brosh, 301-474-2002, 
kathybrosh@gmail.com.  References 

BULLETIN BOARD House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of Berwyn 
Heights.  Very reliable and reasonable 
rates.  Please call DJ at 301- 345-1746 

 

Pet Services:  Experienced dog walker 
and pet sitter available.  Will happily help 
you with your pets.  Call Katelyn, 301-
233-2588. 

Lawn Mowing and Trimming, yard rak-
ing and cleanup, basement cleanout, 
painting, plumbing, general handyman. 
Reasonable rates and flexible schedule. 
Call Phil at 202-718-8530. Berwyn 
Heights references available. 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 
This 35-year old program needs volun-
teers to help with their daily operations 
out of College Park location.  Please call 
301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12:00 if avail-
able. 

Need Yard Help?  Shawn and Jeremy 
have helped Berwyn Heights residents 
with mowing, raking, mulching, and more 
for several years.  Call 301-474-2002. 

Childcare: Miss Debbie, the Mary Pop-
pins childcare provider of 29 years in 
B.H. is ISO another family.  Will play, 
read, color, do puzzles but no heavy 
housework as your child is more impor-
tant.  Will also watch children on week-
ends and evenings. Call (301)345-7622. 

Berwyn Heights Cleaning:  Cleaning 
your home like my own.  Residential & 
commercial.  References available in 
Berwyn Heights.  Over 10 years profes-
sional experience.  Providing my own 
materials and rational price.  240-645-
5140 or angelalazo1@hotmail.com. 

Loving, Licensed Child Care: (CDA) 
credentialed in BH.  M-F 6:30 AM to 5:30 
PM.  Ura Daley, 301-313-9131. 

Berwyn Heights Residents. If you need 

your grass cut.  Call for free esti-

mate.  After 4:30pm.  Jeff 301-474-5803. 

Boys & Girls Club  

President:  Shinita Hemby 202-531-

 6066 

Soccer Commissioner: Jason  

 Papanikolas 240-338-5191 

Baseball Commissioner: Ronnie  

 Compton 301-345-2661 

Tee Ball Commissioner: Jim Hudson 
 301-982-2052 

Basketball Commissioner: 

 Kristen Buker 240-965-7055 

Cheerleading Commissioner: Kristen 
 Buker 240-965-7055 

Ball Hockey Commissioner: Kevin  

 Conover 301-441-1569 

Track Commissioner: Jeff Osmond  

 301-474-2737 
 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-

paredness/CERT 

Co-Chair Ron Shane 240-965-7022  

Co-Chair Joan Hayden 301-474-5037 
 

Historical Committee 

 Kerstin Harper  301-474-5000 

 Kerstin.harper59@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Basketball League 

 Jim McGinnis 301-651-8142 

 

Playgroup 

 Jaime Sampson  

 sampson.jaime@gmail.com 
 

Quilter’s Club 

  Lois Williams 301-345-6214 

 

Recreation Council 

 Tim Tormoen  

 totormoen@yahoo.com 
        

Seniors Club 

 Ray Smith 301-474-3482 
 

Green Team 

 Therese Forbes 301-982-7115 

  therese@celticlans.com 

BH Elementary School PTA 

 Chris McComb 

 President@BHESPTA.org 
 

Karate Club 

 Leon Swain 301-728-2881 

 Theresa Beck 301-237-2829
 beck_theresa@yahoo.com 

COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS 
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P O L I C E 
BEAT 

Includes crimes and acci-
dents that occurred dur-

ing the month of October 2015.  It is not 
a complete listing of every crime and/or 
accident that occurred in the Town.  Inci-
dents are listed from beginning of the 
month to the end of the month, starting 
with the first report taken during the pe-
riod within a specified category. 

10/01/2015 at 8:00 am, Pvt. Hollowell 
along with Det. Unger, the Chief of Police 
and several County officers responded to 
the 'X-Tra' Fuel Mart on Greenbelt Road 
for a report of a robbery in progress.  On 
scene, it was determine that the em-
ployee was having dispute with his cus-
tomer and escalated the incident by call-
ing 911 to gain police response.  Case is 
being investigated by CID for misuse of 
police 911 services. 

10/01/2015 at 12:08 pm, Pvt. Hollowell 
impounded a 1996 Toyota from the 5900 
block of Pontiac Street due to vehicle 
impeding traffic. 

10/02/2015 at 1:00 pm, Pvt. Ramirez 
responded to the 5700 block of Nevada 
Street for a report of vandalism to a 2007 
Chevrolet. 

10/02/2015 at 2:32 pm, Pvt. Ramirez 
responded to the 5700 block of Seminole 
for a report of a found mountain bike. 

10/03/2015 at 9:08 am, Pfc. Ignowski 
was confronted by a hostile 24 y/o white 
male asking the officer what he was do-
ing and attempting to bait the officer for 
further confrontation.  Incident occurred 
in the 6300 block of Pontiac Street. 

10/03/2015 at 11:00 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 5800 block of Swarth-
more Drive for a report of a damaged 
property. 

10/06/2015 at 4:42 pm, Sgt. Moroney 
impounded a 2000 Mazda from the 6000 
block of Greenbelt Road due to an acci-
dent. 

10/09/2015 at 7:50 am, Pvt. Hollowell 
responded to the 5700 block of Ruatan 
Street for a report of vandalism to win-
dows of a house under construction. 

10/09/2015 at 7:30 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
impounded a 1991 Cadillac from 193 at 
63rd. Avenue.  The vehicle was left unat-
tended on the roadway. 

10/10/2015 at 10:35 am, Pfc. Ignowski 

impounded a 2011 Jeep from the 8900 
block of Cunningham Drive.  The vehicle 
was driven by an unlicensed 17 y/o 
male.  He was arrested and charged. 

10/10/2015 at 8:30 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 8500 block of 63rd. 
Avenue for a report of a parked 2006 
Toyota that was struck by an unknown 
vehicle. 

10/11/2015 at 3:00 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 8500 block of 60th. 
Avenue for a report of a disorderly 12 y/o 
boy. 

10/11/2015 at 5:17 pm, a citizen found a 
wallet and forwarded it to Cpl. Roberson.  
A recovered property letter was mailed 
to the owner. 

10/15/2015 at 3:00 am, Pvt. Hollowell 
impounded a 2006 Lincoln from the 8400 
block of Cunningham Drive.  The vehicle 
was left abandoned in the roadway. 

10/15/2015 at 11:04 pm, Pvt. Hollowell 
responded to the 5500 block of Green-
belt Road for a report of theft from a 
2009 Chevrolet.  The rear tag of the ve-
hicle was taken. 

10/17/2015 at 10:55 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 5700 block of Berwyn 

 




 

Please exer-
cise caution 
when holiday 
shopping.  
See page 2 for 
helpful  hints 
for shoppers. 

 
 
After Business Hours: 

 
NON-EMERGENCY  

POLICE  
DISPATCH PHONE NUMBER  

 

301-352-1200 
 

Tell the P.G. County Dispatcher the 

nature of your problem; specify that 

the on-duty Berwyn Heights Police 

officer respond to your call.    

 

 IN AN EMERGENCY CALL 911 

 

Road for a report of a vandalism to a 
vacant house.  Unknown person broke 
the rear window. 

10/19/2015 at 2:45 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
impounded a 2003 Yamaha motorcycle 
form the 6200 block of Greenbelt Road.  
The driver of the motorcycle was sus-
pended and driving an unlicensed bike. 

10/19/2015 at 5:00 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 8900 block of 58th. 
Avenue for a report of theft.  Victim, a 55 
y/o Latino male alleges that three of his 
wrist watches were taken from the house 
by a member of his family or friends. 

10/19/2015 at 8:00 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 6100 block of Seminole 
Street for a report of theft.  Victim, a 36 y/
o, Latino female alleges that her jewelry 
was taken by a known family member. 

10/23/2015 at 4:17 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 5800 block of Green-
belt Road for a report of a theft of a bicy-
cle from in front of 7-11. 

10/25/2015 at 9:25 am, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 8900 block of 56th. 
Avenue for a report of a stolen dirt bike 
and a wood chipper. 

10/26/2015 at 9:30 am, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 5900 block of Green-
belt Road for a found bank card. 

10/26/2015 at 6:15 pm, Pfc. Duck im-
pounded a 2004 Toyota from the area of 
Greenbelt Road near 58th. Avenue due 
to an accident. 

10/28/2015 at 9:25 am, Pvt. Ramirez 
impounded a 2004 Lincoln from the area 
of Seminole Street near 58th. Avenue.  
The driver was suspended. 

10/30/2015 at 8:55 pm, Cpl. Roberson 
responded to the 5600 block of Seminole 
Street for a report of unwanted calls. 

10/31/2015 at 9:25 am, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 6200 block of Quebec 
Place for a report of theft from a 2008 
Hummer.  Unknown person(s) removed 
various items from the said car. 

10/31/2015 at 9:40 am, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 6200 block of Quebec 
Place for a report of theft from a 2006 
Mazda.  Unknown person(s) entered an 
unsecured vehicle and removed $4.00 
worth of coins. 

10/31/2015 at 2:22 pm, Pfc. Ignowski 
responded to the 8500 block of 60th. 
Place for a report of theft from a 2003 
Subaru.  Unknown person(s) entered an 
unsecured vehicle and removed a Apple 
I-pod. 
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Dated Material — Do Not Delay! 

TOWN INFORMATION 

Town of Berwyn Heights Phone Nos. 
Emergency - Fire Rescue  .........................  9-1-1  

Police (Non-Emergency) …………………  (301) 352-1200  

Police Administrative Office  .....................  (301) 474-6554  

Code Compliance Department  ................  (301) 513-9331  

          Email:  code@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Public Works Department  .........................  (301) 474-6897  

          Email:  publicworks@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Fire Department  ........................................  (301) 474-7866  

Senior Center  ............................................  (301) 474-0018   

Community Center (Gym)  .........................  (301) 345-2808  

Town Office  ...............................................  (301) 474-5000  

         Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Call-A-Bus Reservations …………………. (301) 513-9331  

Mayor and Council 
 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy  (301) 345-1516  jkulpaeddy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor — Public Safety/Health   
 

Christopher Rasmussen (612) 432-0710    crasmussen@town.berwyn- 

Mayor Pro Tem  — Administration heights.md.us 
 

Patti Dennison  (301) 404-2759 pdennison@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 
Councilmember — Parks and Recreation, Education and Civic Affairs 
 

Maria Robles (301) 455-9299 mrobles@town.berwyn-heights.md.us  
Councilmember — Code Compliance 

 
Lynn White (240) 351-7813 lwhite@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 
Councilmember — Public Works 

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac……………. Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Heavy Trash Day: 

Monday for North of Pontiac 

Tuesday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 

Wednesdays for the entire Town. 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 
FIOS channel 12 

 

Most recent meeting:  M-S 11:00 A.M. 

2nd most recent mtg:  M-S 3:00 P.M. 

3rd most recent mtg:   

Tue, Thu, Fri., Sun.: 8:00 P.M. 

Questions or advertising rates — call Administration Department at (301) 474-5000. 

Or email:  yodoi@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Submission deadline is the 15th of the month by 12:00 noon! 

Helen Van Doren, Design & Layout 

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwyn-heights.com; Follow us on Twitter @BerwynHeightsMD 




